Patients’ Council, (PC) Royal Edinburgh Hospital Progress Report

July to September 2008
 

 

Over July August and September the Patients’ Council continued to attend a wide range of meetings and planning groups. On last count this was approximately 25. Attending this many meetings requires good communication systems between the hospital and the Patients Council and activists.  Systems are being introduced to improve communication.  The PC stores a massive selection of leaflets and information on community facilities and other areas of support and help. It is held in hard copy here in the PC Office. This information can now be sourced via websites like edspace.org.uk. We plan to replace these leaflets with individual working folders for each piece of work we are actively involved in.  We intend to purchase a lap top and create a work station where members can access the internet for information and send e mails.  Keeping all the meeting information in folders in one accessible place has already proved useful when a PC member, after time away, wanted to get back up to speed with developments.
Another communication tool in place is the weekly activities list.  Member’s e mail or phone the office on a Thursday with a list of confirmed meetings for the following week.  Meetings are compiled in a list and sent to all members.  Members are better informed of when meetings are happening and who is representing. Members can then raise any issues or concerns with the member representing at the meeting. Members also aim to send in a brief report of the meetings attended on the last Thursday of every month.

The staff are developing systems for recording requests for advocacy.  This has started by keeping a log of phone call requests.  This information should prove helpful for funding applications and analysing request data.

Collective advocacy meetings are now established on rehab wards Ettrick and Craig Lea.  The forensic unit - the Orchard Clinic - also continues to welcome the meetings.  A good working relationship has built up between the Orchard Clinic OT’s and the PC backing up each others work to the benefit of the Patients.
The Reprovisioning workshop results were deemed unsafe. Government advisors suggested the results would likely be rejected when put forward as part of the business case. This was due to the computer system used by the facilitating company Tribal picking up on anomalies that suggested some voters were not objective during a scoring process.  This came as a huge disappointment to the PC not only because it looked as if they were going to get the result they were hoping for but also because of all the effort put in to engaging with the workshops.  The same workshops run over several days were compacted into re run one day event which proved gulling.  Never the less the PC remains optimistic and still in the fight and will attend the second half of the re run later in October.
The PC will form part of a working group who will carry out random visits to all parts of the hospital.  The group will aim to pick up on repairs and environmental issues effecting Patients and see they are tended to.  Many problems on wards such as broken showers have a tendency to drag on for months and even years.  It is hoped the group will prevent this and action will be taken promptly improving the lives of Patients.
We have hosted several students and provided a question and answers session with the aim of raising the understanding of Advocacy in a Psychiatric setting.  More recently we have arranged for a 3rd year medical student to shadow the Patients Council as it works with the NHS.  The PC is enthusiastic to provide this opportunity to enlighten students - who are the next generation - on the importance of advocacy services.
The PC continues to work with Napier University on several groups who work to improve involvement and facilitate users educating students.

The regular Monday Management drop in is used to invite guests and get updates on a range of work.  This has included Voices Of eXperience (VOX) who the PC have joined up with and will give feedback and information for taking issues on at a national level.  This relationship should prove very useful and effective, resulting in Patients benefitting from their issues being addressed nationally.  The PC has also had talks and updates on the new Intensive Home Treatment Teams, Peer support Workers and contributed their feedback to the Royal Edinburgh Hospitals Risk Register.

The Environment and Experience work continues through its several sub groups. These are Bicentenary of the REH, Physical Health and Wellbeing, Volunteering and Spiritual Care. 
The Stories of Changing Lives project is progressing with Lesley Smith setting the date to have a draft copy ready by January 2009.  Lesley came to the PC Management Committee and as part of her update read one of the contributions which had a powerful effect on the audience. 

The Safety, Privacy & Dignity initiative continues to hold meetings. The Respectful Behaviors’ group and the Physical Health & Well-being group have merged to facilitate better use of time. 

 

We also continue to attend Mental Health Nursing Review Meetings, Star Wards Meetings, Scottish Independent Advocacy Alliance Meetings and Advocacy Implementation Groups.

 

 Up and Coming Work Over the Next 3 Months
  

Over the next 3 months we will:

 

● continue involvement in the Options Appraisal Process. 

● continue to contribute to on-going improvement work in the Hospital and the continuing work already generated from these. 

● regular Collective Advocacy meetings will be established on Rehab Wards and the Collective Advocacy meetings will continue at the Orchard Clinic.

● continue our work with Safety Privacy and Dignity. 

● contribute to the Scottish Health Councils research into the experiences of members involved with the Option Appraisals workshop. 

● continue input to the re designing of the Cognitive Behavioral Therapy course at Queen Margaret University. 

● look to attract and recruit new co opted members onto the Management Committee.
● the PC AGM will be held on Thursday 4 December 1.30 till 4.00 in the Royal Edinburgh Hospital Boardroom.

● the self harm group will continue to be hosted in the PC office meeting room

David Budd
Collective Advocacy Development Manager
